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Dear Commissioners Andrew Hutton and Professor Zada Lipman
 
Thank you for the opportunity to speak today.
I will add some points that I couldn`t fit into my allotted time today.
 
Decommissioning:
The Department says the site could be returned to agriculture uses
after the project is decommissioned and the agriculture capability of
the land wouldn`t be effected. How do they know that? The first solar
farm in Australia was built in 2012 on a wheat farm in Western Australia.
A large scale solar project has never been decommissioned in Australia!
 
What about soil contamination? Toxic PV Solar Panels contain carcinogenic
cadmium, lead and other substances, which rainwater can simply wash into
the soil from fractured panels.
 
In the Development consent, I find it uncertain that with in 18 months  
of cessation of operations, unless the Secretary agrees otherwise, the Applicant
must rehabilitate the site to the satisfaction of the Secretary. The solar
farm infrastructure is to be decommissioned and removed unless the Secretary
agrees otherwise. What if the Secretary doesn`t want to remove it? I gather
that`s the Secretary of the Department. There are other development
consents where the Secretary has the say.
 
What if the foreign owned solar company goes broke?
We are living in a world wide pandemic, economic and financial crisis.
 
What does Jindera get out of this project?
Up to 200 employees for 18 months. Most solar companies take their
band of workers from site to site. Only a Hotel in Jindera for accommodation.
Albury will be where they`d stay. The Hotel in Ouyen left with a $125,00 in debt.
Contractors in Finley still unpaid 12 months later. Only 5 workers for duration
of solar project. We are better off with keeping with agriculture which has a range
of jobs associated with it for always. Not just 18 months.
Also, the community benefit fund is like a bribe. In our communities we work
together for what we want. No divisions! I can see problems arising with
distribution. People close to the project would like to be just as they always have been,
enjoying the peaceful countryside without solar projects in their area.
 
The screenings take 8-10 years to grow. Look at the number of residences effected…
25 within 1 km and 48 within 2 km. Only 4km to Jindera. Glenellen proposed solar
only 320m away. So many people effected. Innocent hard working people, now
uncertain about their futures and livelihoods. Plus the stress this places on them
and their families. Land devaluation would certainly occur. A study isn`t needed to
find that out!
 
Fire is just such a huge concern with solar panels and battery station in a populated area.
Firefighters are not allowed to enter the project, because of electrocution, entrapment
and toxic smoke.
 




